LIVERPOOL DISABLED SUPPORTERS ASSSOCIATION (LDSA)
MEMBERS MEETING MINUTES

WEDNESDAY 15th NOVEMBER 2012 7.30PM
COMMITTEE ATTENDING
Ste Cuddy (Vice Chairperson), Steve Evans, Keith Graham (Chairperson), David Higham, Tommy Hutchinson, Ste Hunt, Rishi Jain (Social Inclusion Officer) Debbie Joynson (Ticket Office), Ian Littlewood, Ian Pickett, David Smith.

GUEST SPEAKERS
Andrew Parkinson, Ged Poynton.
GUESTS
Forty one members (41)
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION
Everyone was welcomed and thanked for attending. Debbie Joynson introduced the committee and guest speakers. The members were invited to ask the guests any questions in a question and answer session.

Q & A SESSION
A number of questions were raised, notably:
1. Problems with the telephone lines for ticket sales.

2. Ticket allocation.
3. Wheelchair spaces.
4. Traffic management, particularly on Breck Road by the Kop, and the side streets.

5. Audio access problems experienced at recent European games, and what solutions and types of service are to be available in the future.
All questions were dealt with and accepted by the members, but with a view to ensuring any problems raised would be looked into as an ongoing process.
Andrew and Ged were thanked for their time and commitment and said their goodbyes. 
LDSA NEWS AND EVENTS
Keith Graham (Chairperson) went through a Powerpoint presentation on what has been happening since our last forum. A copy of which is in a file below.

Keith also read out a statement issued by Ian Ayre:

“I’d like to have an open discussion about the stadium; what we would like and what is most important. So, when the club goes to market with its chosen solution, people feel we are doing it for the right reasons. We have a commercial need to make it work financially, but it’s got to be something the people want. This group represents all fans and gaining your input is an important part of the process.”
Keith informed everyone that he would like to take this opportunity to put something on record in relation to what the LDSA expects in terms of access from the redevelopment of Anfield or a new build stadium. The facilities available to all disabled supporters visiting Anfield should, as a minimum, conform to the standards laid out in the Accessible Stadia Guide and Access for all, the UEFA and CAFE Good Practice Guide.
The LDSA also expects the club to confirm its continued commitment to the LDSA Stadium Consultation Group.

FUNDRAISING
· Ste Cuddy thanked everyone for their continued support.
· Details of the current account were read out to members present, these are available on request to members.

· Ste reminded members of the LDSA merchandise available for disabled supporters.

· Ste advised members that we are financially breaking even following events that we have put on, and that the bank balance remains stable after recent monies owed are removed to fund the last dinner.
· He informed the members that we were to give a donation to Whizz Kidz (Cash for Kids), a local children’s charity, and the presentation will take place at the Christmas party. If any members have any further suggestions as to future donations, we will gladly consider them.
DLO UPDATE
Due to Colin McCall’s (DLO) present long term absence from work, Rishi Jain introduced himself to the members and informed them that he was looking after Colin’s department in the interim. He thanked everyone for their continued support and that he was available if anyone needed any assistance.
TICKETING
· Debbie Joynson (Ticket Office) advised that the members sale this week had gone better than previous ones.
· Wheelchair spaces have been sold out, but visually impaired and ambulant tickets were still available and go on sale the following day, Friday to everyone.

· Season Ticket waiting list letters have been sent out to all those on the list and their replies to indicate if they were still interested, should have been returned by now. Further letters indicating where they stand on the waiting list, will be sent out in due course.
FURTHER Q & As
· Christmas party availability was addressed.
· LDSA merchandise not being available for non-website users.

· No seating at Wembley available in the concourse prior to going to your seats.

· The snack bar in the Kop not having pies etc available. This is being processed.
Again, all questions were addressed, and with regard to the snack bar, Chris and Sue who are stewards in the Kop/Paddock area, are to ensure that there is a steward available as promised, to get whatever is required from another bar.
RAFFLE
Every member who attended the forum was entered into a raffle for a prize of tickets to the fixture against Young Boys in a corporate box which were kindly donated by Standard Chartered. This was won by Gary Thomas. 
CLOSE
Keith brought the meeting to a close and thanked everyone for their attendance.

NEXT MEETING
· The next yearly forum will be announced on the LDSA webpage and members will be advised by e-mail or letter.
If any members have any queries or comments about these minutes, please feel free to contact us by e-mailing LDSA@liverpoolfc.com.
